

William J. Hennessey, Jr.

Partner

Main: 203.425.4200 Fax: 203.325.8608

whennessey@carmodylaw.com

707 Summer Street

3rd Floor

Stamford, CT 06901

July 7, 2017

VIA CERTIFIED MAIL RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Kristina Newman Scott
State Historic Preservation Officer
Department of Economic and Community Development
State Historic Preservation Office
One Constitution Plaza
Hartford, Connecticut 06103

Re: High Ridge Park, Stamford, Connecticut

Dear Ms. Scott:

I represent High Ridge Real Estate Owner, LLC, owner of the corporate office park known as High Ridge Park in Stamford (the "Park"). We are in receipt of your letter to Jill Smyth, Executive Director of the Historic Neighborhood Preservation Program, dated July 3, 2017 confirming the State Historic Preservation Office's (SHPO) position that the Park is "eligible for listing on the National Register of Historic Places for its architectural significance." It is worth noting that the campus has undergone significant changes since its original construction, the most significant of which occurred at Building 6 which no longer remotely resembles the building originally constructed. I am writing to you now to express my client's strong opposition to the listing of any building in the Park on the State Register of Historic Places (the "State Register"), National Register of Historic Places (the "National Register") or any other local, state or national historic designation list or registry without its prior approval.

Pursuant to the Connecticut Freedom of Information Act §1-200 et seq., I kindly request any and all correspondence, materials, applications and other information regarding any proposed or pending application to include any building in the Park on the State Register or National Register or otherwise relating to the Park's historic significance. I further request to be personally notified of any application submitted in the future and/or any meeting or hearing regarding same. Please email any notification to me at the above referenced email address to ensure my prompt attention. Please also contact me when the documents are ready, and I will provide you with a check in the appropriate amount.

Villiam/J. Hennessey

ncereb

cc:

Peter Duncan Andrew Joseph Honorable David Martin Vineeta Mathur Ralph Blessing From: Meaghan C. Machcinski [mailto:MMachcinski@carmodylaw.com]

Sent: Friday, July 07, 2017 1:38 PM

To: Andrew Joseph; Mathur, Vineeta; Blessing, Ralph; Martin, David; 'pduncan@gcomfort.com'

Cc: William J. Hennessey Jr.; Lisa L. Feinberg

Subject: Re: High Ridge Office Park

Good Afternoon:

On behalf of Attorney Hennessey, please see a copy of the attached letter to the State Historic Preservation Office. Thank you.

Regards, Meg

Meaghan C. Machcinski Legal Assistant Carmody Torrance Sandak & Hennessey LLP 707 Summer St | Stamford, CT 06901-1026

Direct: 203-252-2663 | Fax: 203-325-8608

MMachcinski@carmodylaw.com | www.carmodylaw.com

This electronic message contains information from Carmody Torrance Sandak & Hennessey LLP, or its attorneys, which may be confidential, privileged or otherwise protected from disclosure. The information is intended to be used solely by the recipient(s) named. If you are not an intended recipient, be aware that any review, disclosure, copying, distribution or use of this transmission or its contents is prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please notify us immediately at 203–573–1200 or at the reply email address. For more information about Carmody Torrance Sandak & Hennessey LLP, please go to http://www.carmodylaw.com.

 HTML